Irish Sea Conservation Zones

· Background: In the UK, Europe and around the world there is currently a push to extend environmental protection in the marine environment. Some people have likened this to the creation of national parks and other forms of protection that has long been established on land. The UK government is committed to establishing an ecologically coherent network of Marine Protected Areas.

· Project: The Irish Sea Conservation Zones project is helping to bring a new form of marine protection called Marine Conservation Zones to parts of the Irish Sea over the next few years. The project is one of four similar regional projects around England. 
· Aims: Marine Conservation Zones aim to protect certain marine habitats and species. 

· Task: The task is to make recommendations for the sizes, shapes and locations of Marine Conservation Zones, as well as how they should be protected, by June 2011.
· New approach: Irish Sea Conservation Zones is not about old-fashioned consultation. Recommendations for the sizes, shapes and locations of the Marine Conservation Zones are being developed by a group of around 40 stakeholders.
· Stakeholder led: This Regional Stakeholder Group is made up of people with a diverse range of interests in the Irish Sea, such as commercial fishing, wind farm developers, shipping interests, conservationists and sea anglers. This is the first time this ‘stakeholder led’ approach has been used in the UK to help identify marine areas for protection.
· Our role: It’s our job to support the Regional Stakeholder Group to make their recommendations. We also work with all sea users and interest groups so that they can understand, feed into and comment on the project and the work of the stakeholder group. 

· Facilitator: An independent, professional facilitator leads the work of the Regional Stakeholder Group and advises the project team on engaging other sea users. 

· What it means: Once the network of protected areas comes into being, certain activities may be restricted to protect habitats and species. However, the economic and social impacts of any restrictions, as well as scientific evidence, may be considered in identifying and managing the protected areas.

· Take a look at: We now have some idea of the Marine Conservation Zones that may be recommended. These are shown in the project’s Second Progress Report.
· Share your comments: You can find the Second Progress Report on our website, www.irishseaconservation.org.uk. You can also download a form with which to comment on the potential Marine Conservation Zones. The website also has lots of other information. Alternatively, call us on 01925 813 200.

· Look out for: The third progress report should be available in February. It will be followed by the Regional Stakeholder Group’s final recommendations in June. There will be a formal public consultation on the recommendations in late 2011 and early 2012. The government aims to designate Marine Conservation Zones in 2012.
